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Having been at Hosanna for almost 13 years, I often feel I have already written about 
everything. But an experience recently helped me, once again, to ñreframeò all the things 
we do here. I received a call from Fr. David at St. John Divine Episcopal Church in Sun 
City Center, FL. He had a youth mission group in Copper Hill, TN. He told me their 
scheduled mission project had been cancelled. He was anxiously looking for a project to 
substitute. He wanted something the kids could do that would be meaningful - and he 
needed to schedule it for the following day!   

 
Normally, I could not have come up with a project, gotten everything together, and been able to accommodate 
a youth group of around 20.  But, a óGod thingô happened.   The morning before Fr. David called, I had talked 
with someone about building us new vegetable beds because the wood in ours was rotten.  He was happy to 
build them, but said he generally just dropped them off. He did not dismantle the rotten wood or move the dirt.  
If we wanted that, we would have to pay him per hour. 
 
Always looking for ways to save money, I told 
him I would see if I could find volunteers to 
do the work.  It is very hard work, and I hon-
estly was concerned. But then Fr. David 
called!  I told him, ñSure, we have a project 
for the morning, and we would do lunch for 
the kids after they were done working.ò  This 
is what happened that made me rethink ways 
Hosanna contributes to the community at 
large.  The kids worked hard, but the resi-
dents came out and visited with them 
throughout the morning.  It was amazing to 
see these kids connect with the residents and 
the residents with the kids.   
 
It became apparent in my mind that one thing we do at Hosanna is educate kids and adults about people with 
disabilities. They saw that our residents are just like anyone else except with maybe a few more challenges.  
Fr. David said when they óunpackedò what happened that day, they would be discussing the difference         
between sympathy and empathy.   
 
What a wonderful lesson! When we, at Hosanna, can facilitate the process of understanding for a group of 
young adults about the disabled, then we throw a pebble in the pond that hopefully has a ripple effect through-
out their church, and just maybe throughout their community. It is fun and rewarding to think about how we can 
bring change. So now, get out there, and throw some pebbles of your own! 

Summer 2021 

To All Past and Present Board Members: Just a reminder that the Homecoming 
Luncheon scheduled for Sept. 2 has been postponed due to current community 

Covid case numbers.  We will keep you posted on a rescheduled date.                                  
Thank you for your understanding! 


